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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Health, Seniors and Social Services Committee

Minutes 
May 25, 2011

Present: 

Ellen Polivy, Mary Pike, Molly Blayney, Hattie Quarnstrom

We discussed the New York City budget negotiation as it affects the senior services in our district.  Ellen reported that every year since she has been chair she has seen a  reduction in the senior budget and every year the agencies fight to get some of the money restored to a level where they can provide basic services. Ellen feels that it is a waste of everyone’s time and that the proposed budget should simply start at the minimum level that the agencies need to provide adequate services. Our community needs to help its most vulnerable people.  We reviewed the resolution she had drafted and tabled it to get more information. We need to get more understanding of the impact of the budget cuts and the numbers of people who will be affected.

We considered a general letter of support and will ask Jackie if we can revisit the general letter of support for the senior agencies so that if they need a support letter from us and don’t have the time frame to get to our committee meeting and then full board meeting, we can still assist them in getting the funding that will help our residents.

New business 1: 

An attendee brought to our attention the problem of older people feeding pigeons on sidewalks.  She is considering it a health hazard as pigeons breed diseases and   people breathe the pigeon dropping dust and can get sick from it. In addition, the excess food encourages rats.  Feeding pigeons in not illegal but is frowned upon as a health hazard. We discussed ways to discourage the pigeon feeders who believe that they are performing a service.  However are actually causing harm. Molly thought that reframing their behavior as messy and harmful and advertise that might retrain people and embarrass them.  We will follow up with a joint public safety, sanitation and our meeting.  

New business 2: 

An attendee complained about the new health law requiring all seniors to have Medicare part D. She complained that she does not take medication so thought it was unfair that she should have to subsidize other people. We referred her to the Medicare rights center and to call her local US congressperson and Senator. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Polivy

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_986739021.doc
[image: image1.png]






